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COMMITTEE REPORT 

2022 Legislative Session 

 

Reference 

No.: 
CB-083-2022  

Draft No.: 1 

Committee: Government Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee 

Date: 09/08/2022  

Action: FAV   

 

REPORT: Favorable 4-0: Council Members Burroughs, Franklin, Ivey, and Turner. Absent: Streeter. 

 

The Prince George's County Council's Government Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee 

convened on September 8, 2022, to consider CB-083-2022. CB-083-2022 will approve the 

Collective Bargaining Agreement between Prince George's County, Maryland (the "County") and the 

International Association of Fire Fighters ("IAFF"), Local 1619, AFL-CIO (Fire Fighters, 

Paramedics, and Fire Fighter/Medics) covering Fiscal Years 2023 and 2024. Although the 

Agreement carries forward many of the terms and conditions of the County's previous labor 

agreement with the International Association of Fire Fighters, Local 1619, AFL-CIO (Fire Fighters, 

Paramedics, and Fire Fighter/Medics), the new Agreement contains modifications listed for the 

Council in the enclosed ("Settlement Summary"). 

 

The Agreement provides merits and cost of living adjustments for FY'23 and FY'24 for employees 

covered by this Agreement. 

 

The Office of Law reports CB-083-2022 to be in proper legislative form with no impediments to its 

enactment. 

 

The Policy Group reports that enactment of CB-083-2022 will require additional expenditures of $18 

million over fiscal years 2023 and 2024. 

 

After discussion, the Prince George's County Council's Government Operations and Fiscal Policy 

Committee reported CB-083-2022 out favorably 4-0. 


